
 

 

CS/hr/FSM applications 

10 January 2024 
 
 
Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s), 
 
We have received notification that the LA are changing the way they process free school meal 
(FSM) applications. This will no longer be done via an application form, but will now be done 
through an online portal.  The link for this portal is below: 
 
Free School Meal Application Portal 

Once you have accessed this portal, you should be on a screen that looks like the below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.stoke.gov.uk/info/20019/benefits/136/free_school_meals


  

You will need to use the eligibility checker button in order to apply for FSM going forward.  You 
will need to register for an account if you do not already have one.  Once you have made your 
application, you will then will receive an instant notification to confirm if your child is eligible for a 
free school meal rather than waiting for the Local Authority to respond.  This information will be 
passed to the school so that arrangements can then be made at school. 
 
Please note: this only applies to NEW applications.  If your child is already in receipt of 
FSM you DO NOT need to reapply using the portal. 
 
As always, should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at school. 

Yours sincerely,  
 

 
Mrs C Slattery 
Deputy Headteacher 
 
 
 
 


